

June 4, 2020

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council:

As you may know, the Mayor's Office established a temporary position to help ensure strong New Bedford participation in the 2020 U.S. Census and coordinate the activities of the Complete Count Committee, including the raising of outside grant funds in close cooperation with the City's community partners. I am pleased to report to the Council that this personnel investment of approximately \$24,000 has played a valuable role in securing \$60,000 in grant monies to-date for Census-related initiatives throughout the City. To meet the \$24,000 expenditure and certain other costs, I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that the sum of SEVEN THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$7,000) now standing to the credit of the account from MAYOR CHARGES AND SERVICES be and the same is hereby transferred and appropriated to as follows:

MAYOR SALARIES AND WAGES.....\$7,000

To be certified and approved by the Department Head

Sincerely.

Jon Mitelell Mayor



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

June 11, 2020

ORDERED, that the sum of **SEVEN THOUSAND DOLLARS** (\$7,000) now standing to the credit of the account from **MAYOR CHARGES AND SERVICES** be and the same is hereby transferred and appropriated to as follows:

MAYOR SALARIES AND WAGES.....\$7,000

To be certified and approved by the Department Head